St Ive Annual Parish Meeting

Minutes of the St Ive Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday, 24th May 2018 in the Millennium House, Pensilva at 7.30pm.

Present: Parish Councillors. P Haimes (Chairman), A Moss (Vice Chairman), T Hodson, N Libby, M Carr, I Vaughan, K Parkes.

Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)

Two members of the public – Mrs Jane Mann and Mr Andrew Collins.

- **1.. Chairmans Welcome**: Cllr. P Haimes welcomed everyone to the 2018 Annual Parish Meeting and outlined the proceedings for the meeting.
- 2. Apologies for absence were received from Councillors. R Farley, J Bruce and C Vaughnley.
- **3. Presentation from Cllr A Moss:** Cllr Moss gave a presentation on the work of the Council over the past year, the proposals for future projects.

A question and answer session followed. Points raised by Mr Collins in relation to the Millennium House building and it's grounds along with the Sunflower Play Park were noted, including the opening of the toilet facilities for the football clubs.

4. Other Matters raised:

- o **Pensilva Village Well** Mr Collins reported on the condition of the well and offered to identify the work he felt was needed for its refurbishment.
- o Weeds and general maintenance Mr Collins reported on the weeds and overgrown footpaths and it was recognised that Cormac were no longer providing some services including general weed control. The council were looking into getting this work done. It was noted that the Cormac volunteer tool trailer was available for communities to hire, free of charge.
- o **First Aid Training** The Parish Council were running two first aid training courses in July and August and places were available should any parish organisation wish to send a representative. The costs to be met by the individual groups.
- Defibrillators: Cllr A Moss reported on the aim to replace the defibrillator at Pensilva and provide a defibrillator at St Ive, with funding to be obtained from the Solar Farm Community Fund.
- PCA Mrs Mann spoke on the original set up of the PCA and it's work.
- o **Thanks** Mrs Mann congratulated the new Parish Council and thanked them for their efforts in what was now a team of people working together.
- o **Volunteer Day** It was decided to hold a volunteer "clean up" day at Millennium House on Saturday, 30th June 2018 for anyone wishing to come along and help.
- **5.** To close the Meeting: There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attend and closed the meeting at 9.10pm.

Dated:	11 th June 2018	Signed:
		9